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Recommendation 70.1

Tanya Koshy [

Tue 10/22/2019 2:09 PM

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from
untrusted sources.

Dear Acting Captain Dorantes:

Our office has completed its review of the Recommendation 70.1 package that SFPD submitted as
part of the collaborative reform process. Recommendation 70.1 is that SFPD should work with the
Police Commission to develop a nimble process for reviewing and approving existing and new
Department General Orders (DGOs) that supports policing operations with codified, transparent
policies.

After reviewing the package and information provided by SFPD, the California Department of justice
finds as follows:

Response to 70.1 package: SFPD is in substantial compliance with this Recommendation. Newly-

amended DGO 3.01 provides SFPD with a nimble process for reviewing and approving existing and

new DGOs. DGO 3.01 outlines the task flow for initiating and amending DGOs and specifies that the '
process will be facilitated by a member of the particular division, bureau, or unit most affected by the !
DGO. DGO 3.01 also outlines the timelines for review of draft DGOs by relevant stakeholders and

command staff. Further, DGO 3.01 now also permits modification of an existing DGO without

requiring the Police Commission to review the entire DGO. The Police Commission need only review

the portion of the DGO that SFPD seeks to modify. Under this new process, SFPD’s Written Directives

Unit will identify the particular section to be modified and, through a General Order Change form

(SFPD 581), SFPD will submit the proposed modification to that section to the Commission for review

and approval.

Finally, under DGO 3.01, existing DGOs will be submitted for review and amendment every five years.
To facilitate ongoing review, SFPD’s Strategic Management Bureau and the Commission put together
a matrix that outlines a schedule to revise existing DGOs (DGO Matrix Schedule). The DGO Matrix
Schedule prioritizes amendment of DGOs that will more directly impact the community, such as the
DGOs on use of force, bias, and community policing.

In order to remain in substantial compliance, Cal DOJ recommends that SFPD find a mechanism to
keep better track of the dates, tasks, and appropriate personnel for revising or amending existing
DGOs. The DGO Matrix Schedule submitted by SFPD does not include the personnel assigned to lead
the revision/amendment of several DGOs that are described as “in progress.” Nor are there status
updates every 60 days for several “in-progress” DGOs. A more robust, or regularly used Matrix
Schedule, will enable SFPD to keep better track of assignments and deliverables.
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Please let us know if you have any questions or would like to discuss this further. Thank you.
Tanya

Tanya S. Koshy

Deputy Attorney General

Civil Rights Enforcement Section
California Department of Justice
1515 Clay Street, Suite 2100
Oakland, CA 94612

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This communication with its contents may contain confidential
and/or legally privileged information. It is solely for the use of the intended recipient(s).
Unauthorized interception, review, use or disclosure is prohibited and may violate applicable
laws including the Electronic Communications Privacy Act. If you are not the intended
recipient, please contact the sender and destroy all copies of the communication.
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